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Board Meeting Minutes

July 23, 2012

Alan Ortbals, president, called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. at 840 East Lake Drive. 

Roll Call - Present: Larry Ahrens, Mark Hicks, Craig Louer, Chad Martens, Alan Ortbals, Justin Range, Bob Schnietz, Jim Seubert, Bart Solon, Mike Watts, Rob Wiemers and Roy Wehling. Carolyn Green, administrator. Absent: Michael Dawson, excused; Walter Heck, excused; John Putz. Visitors: Todd Smith, webmaster; Lanny Langston, Julie Patton, Ray Grinter

Minutes: 

Carolyn Green presented the June 4, 2012 meeting minutes as corrected by Alan Ortbals. Mark Hicks made a motion to approve the minutes as corrected. Justin Range seconded and it was approved unanimously. 

Financial Report: Attachment A
     Bart Solon presented the financial reports and went through the figures. Over $51,000 came in from assessments in June and the expense side is looking good. A motion was made by Justin Range and seconded by Craig Louer to approve as presented. Board approved unanimously.  

Visitor Business - Lanny Langston at 141 Barnett came to talk about getting a dock permit. The board discussed options and he will meet with Michael Dawson to finalize plans. 

Old Business  - None
Committee Reports
Administrator’s report – Attachment B
Dam Maintenance – Mike Watts, chair

Will be setting up another workday on the dam. Volunteers needed.
Fireworks - Mike Watts, chair.  

The board congratulated Mike for another fantastic fireworks display. Mike reported that the recent roadwork held the fire department’s tanker. Because of the exceptionally dry weather the fire chief wanted equipment up on the dam. With the lightening and wind picking up Central States started a few minutes early. The some of the last rounds were set off with finale when the wind picked up and lightening moved in. The crowds loved the super finale.

Fish & Wildlife – Walt Heck, chair. No report

Legal – Alan Ortbals, chair.

The judge has made an expedited judgment on the Hunter property. In August the Association may get the lot on Branch. Also, it appears the Community Association Act is being revised. We will be monitoring what happens and the implications for our Association.
Meetings, Elections and Social – Jim Seubert, chair

The committee is planning a bonfire tentatively scheduled for Saturday, October 20. The Holiday Social will be Saturday, December 1 at Fox Creek. Jim is thinking of doing a social hour before.

Restrictions – Roy Wehling, chair. 

Roy brought up a concern about the red barn boathouse at 238 Park. It appears to be the only property that did not make the shoreline modifications requested in the letter from the attorney. Justin Range made a motion to levy a fine of $500 per year the violation remains. Jim Seubert seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. Alan Ortbals will check with the attorney.

Safety – Chad Martens, chair

Chad reported that the kids fishing derby went well. There was a low turn out and a lot of food left over so it was suggested pre-sign up be required next year for anyone wanting a meal. 

     Water testing showed nitrates and phosphates, which has probably contributed to the algae problem this summer. The Algae does seem to be resolving. There were some questions about the blue green algae that appeared in a few coves. Chad could not find anyone to test it but wanted to note there is one strain of that color algae that can be dangerous so people should not handle it or let pets ingest the algae.

     A boat without stickers was recovered loose and returned to the owner who called Carolyn the same day. There is also a yellow paddleboat without a sticker that washed up on the common area by Mary Drive. Overall boat sticker applications seems to be coming in well.

Silt and Erosion – Craig Louer

Craig reported that he has met with Horner Schifrin and the Army Corps of Engineers to discuss permitting options for dredging and to review possible sites. There are two types of permits, which are Nationwide and individual. Individual is much more expensive and time consuming. From this discussion it appears that a nationwide permit is the best option. That would give us two years. It is basically a maintenance permit as long as the dredging keeps the lake bottom at or above the original level. We will also need permits for the deposit site when we decide on one. There also may need to be interventions in the Moody Creek area that is under the bridge at East Lake near Gerber.
      Craig made a motion to authorize Horner Schifrin to:

1. Begin researching and drafting interventions for Moody Creek

2. Do a study of costs to develop 3 silt basins.  Exact survey of the sites may be an additional cost


Mike Watts seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Web page – Todd Smith and Justin Range, chairs

The Kids Fishing Derby photos and the Newsletter are both up. Facebook had 568 viewers the weekend of the fireworks and activity has been way up.

Building – Larry Ahrens, chair

Bob Peo was granted a permit to build a shed behind his home at 608 East Lake Drive. The shed will actually be back closer to Branch St.

Jamie Price and Maureen Posey’s plans for a dock and Bob & Judy McClew’s kitchen plans were approved.

Bob and Judy McClew need a variance for a deck on the back of their house at 413 East Lake because it is too close to the property line. Larry made a motion to approve the variance since we have written approval from the neighbor and the deck stays within the line of the wooded walkway there currently. Mike Watts seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Common Areas – Mike Dawson, chair.  No report

Contractor Compliance – Rob Wiemers, chair. Will keep an eye on the new houses.

New Business:

Justin Range moved to waive the Association’s right of first refusal on the property at 131 Hollyhock which Jim Reppell wants to purchase for $40,000. Chad Bartels is the realtor. Chad Martens seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Next meeting Monday, August 27
The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors will be on Mon., Aug 27 at 840 East Lake Dr. 

Submitted by Carolyn Green, administrative coordinator

